
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 7, 2016 

 

The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 PM in the Township 

Building by Chairman Conklin with the pledge of allegiance.  A quorum of Supervisors was 

declared. 

 

John Conklin  - Chairman, Board of Supervisors 

Scott Boorse  - Vice-Chairman, Board of Supervisors 

Michael Shiring - Member, Board of Supervisors 

 

Chairman Conklin moved to approve the October 3, 2016 minutes as written.  Vice-Chairman 

Boorse seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.  Supervisor Shiring abstained from 

voting as he was not in attendance. 

 

Vice-Chairman Boorse moved to approve the bills submitted for payment since the October 3, 

2016 meeting.  General Fund bills totaled $68,175.52. Sewer Fund bills totaled $52,228.04.  

Chairman Conklin seconded the motion and the bills were unanimously approved for payment. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

The Commonwealth of PA Sunshine Law Act 93 (as amended in 1998) requires public comment 

to be held before official action is taken.  There was no public comment. 

 

HISTORICAL COMMISSION REPORT 

RAZZI/1140 WEST STREET ROAD/PORCHES 

At its meeting on October 25, 2016, the Historical Commission recommended approval of the 

building permit application from Sulpizio Razzi, 1140 West Street Road, to replace the front and 

left side porches and to add an additional rear porch.  The porch material will be flagstone floors 

with a copper roof and flashing.  The face of the porches will be serpentine stone to match the 

existing house.  The building permit plan, dated August 23, 2016, was drawn by Louis D. Brown 

Architect of Charlton Design Studio, LLC. 

 

The Historical Commission also reviewed and approved the replacement of the roof on the main 

house with a cedar shake roof and the repointing of the spring house. 

 

Mr. Brown was present for the applicant.  He explained that the new porch will be across the rear 

which will face the fields on the property.  The porches will be contiguous in order to maintain 

one roof line. 

 

Mr. Brown explained that it appears that the house has three sections consisting of the main 

house and two additions all of which have different elevations. The entrance door will be brought 

back to its original level so you don’t have to step up and down when you enter the house. 

 

Initially there was concern that the residents east of the property had not received proper 

notification of the historical commission meeting however all of the notification information was 



not forwarded to the Township Office from the committee so it was determined that proper 

notification was made. 

 

Chairman Conklin moved to approve the issuance of the building permit plan for the porches; the 

roof replacement to the main house; and repairs to the spring house as recommended by the 

historical commission.  Vice-Chairman Boorse seconded the motion which was unanimously 

approved. 

 

POLICE REPORT 

Chief Nelling reported for the month of October.  The police department responded to 938 calls, 

including 22 criminal arrests, six of which were DUI’s.  There were 976 patrol miles logged on 

the vehicles during the month.  Infiniti was issued 22 citations during the month for false alarms 

which were caused by the parts department accepting deliveries after hours and activations by 

cleaning personnel.  There was a fatal fire at 1312 Birmingham Road which is being investigated 

by the State Police in Avondale because there was a fatality. 

 

AUTHORIZE ADVERTISING 

The preliminary budget for 2017 has been prepared by the Secretary/Treasurer.  The Supervisors 

met on October 12
th

 to review the budget.  Changes made at the meeting have been incorporated 

into the budget.  Supervisor Shiring moved to authorize public inspection of the preliminary 

2017 budget with final adoption scheduled for the December 5
th

 meeting.  Chairman Conklin 

seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

Chairman Conklin moved to authorize advertising for an ordinance hearing to be held on 

Monday, December 5
th

 at 7 PM to consider the following ordinances: 

1.  Amendment to Chapter 94 – Sewer Regulations for alternate on-lot systems; 

2. Amendments to Chapter 122-Zoning 

A.  Commercial Districts 

B. Appendix B to correct the area and bulk requirements for a few districts; 

3. Amendment to Chapter 61 – Historic District to amend the Historic District Guidelines 

for fences. 

Vice-Chairman Boorse seconded the motion for the ordinance hearing which was unanimously 

approved. 

 

CHADDS FORD TOWNSHIP COMPREHENSIVE PLAN UPDATE 

The Township is in receipt of the Chadds Ford Township Comprehensive Plan Update 2016 

Revised Draft dated October 20, 2016.  Planning Commission Member Nick DiMarino has 

reviewed the Plan on behalf of the Planning Commission.  The Planning Commission cancelled 

its November meeting so an official vote was not taken. 

 

Chairman Conklin moved to forward a letter to Chadds Ford Township complimenting them on 

their Comprehensive Plan Update with no objections to the Plan identified.  Supervisor Shiring 

seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

 



RECOMMENDATION FOR HISTORICAL COMMISSION (HC) AND HISTORICAL 

ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD (HARB) 

Chairman Conklin moved to ask the Township Solicitor to draft ordinance language on issues of 

massing in the HARB district and the preservation of historical resources and to provide legal 

advice on the process and implications of combining the HC and HARB committees, similar to 

what has been done in other townships.  Supervisor Shiring seconded the motion which was 

unanimously approved. 

 

CONSULTANT CONTRACT FOR RE-ENACTMENT 

Chairman Conklin moved to authorize the implementation of a consultant and to approve a 

contract for the consultant to work on obtaining funding for the 2017 re-enactment.  Vice-

Chairman Boorse seconded the motion which was unanimously approved. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:54 PM. (JLC;SCB) 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Quina Nelling 

Secretary/Treasurer 
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